Memo:  To all JOIFF Members.

Subject: Face Fit Testing

Bob Chesmer, Safety Advisor, Texaco, Pembroke Plant.

03/07/03

Introduction

Members, 

At the JOIFF AGM, I presented a brief on Face Fit Testing.  The intent was to alert JOIFF members to the potential problems involved and to try to develop a uniform JOIFF approach to this difficult subject.  

I am currently preparing for an imminent total plant shutdown, and consequently did not volunteer to chair the proceedings.  However, it appears that I have become the focal point for email on the subject.

In addition to volunteers to join the working party, I have received the attached document         (from Fulcrum) and have since been reviewing the contents.  After consulting with others about the content of this document, I think it appropriate to present it to all JOIFF members.

Those of you with Fire Brigade backgrounds will be familiar with DCOL’s (Dear Chief Officers Letters).  The attached DCOL was issued on a letter headed from the office of the Deputy Prime Minister, by Sir Graham Meldrum CBE, HM Chief Inspector of Fire Services, HM Fire Services Inspectorate.  

It contains current guidance to Brigades on Face Fit Testing and advises a Brigade approach to meet the requirements.  The DCOL was written by AIFS Peter Silk and DCFO Mike Thomas.  I have spoken to Peter, and he strongly advocates to all Brigade members implementing the methodology described which he considers to be a sensible pragmatic approach.  He is also keen to be supported by Industrial Fire Services, through the medium of JOIFF.   I have tried to extract key passages from the document to give an overview of the contents.   All extracts are numbered to match the DCOL and printed below in italics, key phrases have been highlighted.

References

DCOL– Dear Chief Officers Letter

HSE – Health and Safety Executive

NBAG – National BA Group

FINDS –  Fire Inter Networking Data Service

CACFOA – Chief and Assistant Chief Fire Officers’ Association 

HMFSI – Her Majesty’s Fire Service Inspectorate

Overview (extracted from DCOL 6/2001)

2.. This DCOL is repeating the information and guidance previously given with the purpose of reminding brigades of their legislative requirement to undertake 'face fit' testing, or equivalent, and advising what is required to be done to meet those requirements.  It is offering an alternative method to those contained in recent publications from the HSE regarding 'face fit' testing and the basis for these alternative recommendations.
3. Local HSE Inspectors are now quoting the recently revised guidance document on 'face fit' testing (HSE 282/28) when visiting Brigades.  It is therefore now essential that those brigades who have yet to implement the procedures advocated in DCOL 6/2001 and subsequently clarified in the FINDS message should do so immediately if they wish to avoid the need to provide quantitative face fit testing for all BA wearers.

7.  Further discussions with the HSE are being pursued by HMFSI/NBAG and may result in further guidance in the future. The data being collated by CACFOA forms an important and significant part of these ongoing discussions. Those brigades who have not yet responded are asked to do so as soon as is practicable, as without the information requested, the HSE may form the impression that the UK fire service is doing little or nothing to address the 'face fit' testing requirements.

8. Brigades using the approach advocated in this DCOL, if challenged by the HSE, are invited to offer this DCOL, including Annex A, and indicate that they are following national guidance and direct the HSE inspector to HMFSI and/or NIG before becoming involved in local discussions/debate. 

9. In order to satisfy the HSE that brigades operate a suitable 'face fit' assessment programme, the contents of this DCOL should be incorporated into each brigade's BA policy.

13. RPE 'fit testing' as required in the legislation currently does not take place within the fire service. DCOL 6/2001 and the subsequent clarification contained recommendations in relation to qualitative BA facemask 'fit testing', which HMFSI and NBAG, believe are a valid alternative method of meeting the requirements of the legislation.

14. The ACoPs themselves are not statutory, but are the means by which the brigades can demonstrate compliance with the appropriate Regulations. It is permitted to offer an alternative method if it can be demonstrated that this alternative can equally meet the requirements of the Regulations.

15. The approach advocated in DCOL 6/2001 was prepared in consultation with the HSE. Brigades were strongly urged to adopt these ‘qualitative’ procedures prior to undertaking quantitative measures, which it was believed would only be necessary in a minority of cases. The rigorous application of the recommended procedures, as an ongoing process, would demonstrate that Brigades are ensuring a continuous assessment of the face fit of their personnel.
The guidance provided by the DCOL for qualitative face fitting/testing is probably very similar to that currently used by JOIFF members.  Please review the content in the DCOL to verify this.


JOIFF members need to consider the above.  The following questions arise.

1. Are you affected by the “Face Fit” issue?     Yes      No

2. Do you agree with the Fire Brigade approach?     Yes      No
3. If we reach consensus, should we use a common JOIFF approach?     Yes      No
